School of Law Faculty Meeting August 20, 1984 Conference Room, 4PM

Present: Barnes, Bejnar, Block, Bowler, Browde, Desiderio, DuMars, Ellis,J., Ellis,W., Fink, Flickinger, Gonzales, Hall, Hart, Hermann, Hernandez, Johnson, Kovnat, MacPherson, Mathewson, Muir, Norwood, Occhialino, Parnall, Romero, Scales, Taylor, Teitelbaum, Winograd.

Minutes of the 30 April 1984 faculty meeting were accepted as written.

New faculty members David Barnes, Cheryl Block and Thadeus P. Bejnar were introduced.

Faculty members were reminded of the brunch at the Dean's residence on Sunday, 26 August for all faculty, staff and other guests. Dean Desiderio displayed a Native American sand painting that will presented during the brunch to UNM President and Mrs. Perovich as a momento from the Law School.

Associate Dean Winograd discussed current year admissions information and trends. There are 103 members in our entering first year class. Resident applications for this class were approximately 6% less than for last year's entering class, non-resident applications were down approximately 13%.

Associate Dean Winograd informed the faculty of the work study and research assistant situation, asking that all requirements for these programs be made known to him promptly.

Professor Scales invited faculty members to observe the new first year Introduction to Law course that she and Professor Johnson have developed. Plenary sessions of the course will be held on Fridays in Room 2401. She also invited the faculty to a meeting in the Faculty Lounge on Monday, 27 August at 4PM at which this course will be described and discussed in more detail.

Dean Desiderio provided the faculty with as up-to-date information as was available at the time on the UNM Presidency situation. Professor Flickinger asked the faculty for any written questions they may have for him, as a member of the Faculty Senate Operations Committee, to present President-designate Elac at the meeting scheduled with him on Wednesday, 22 August.

Student respresentative Henning-Sachs asked what actions the faculty or school administration proposed to alleviate the problems third year students had encountered in being able to take Evidence/Trial Practice. Dean Winograd responded that those third year students who had been unable to take Evidence/Trial Practice during the Fall Semester because of enrollment limitations on the course would be permitted to take Evidence and Trial Practice concurrently during the Spring Semester 1985.

Meeting adjourned at 4:50PM.

Respectfully submitted,

E.K. Fuge, Faculty Secretary